Wiscasset Waterfront Committee Meeting Minutes 2/11/2010

Call to Order, 6:30 pm

Present: Matt Corwin, Bryan Buck, Susan Robson, Joe Piccirillo

Peter Dalton , Harbor Master

Rick Lang, Codes Officer

Welcome new member, Joe.

Reviewed and accepted  January 14, 2010 minutes (4/0)

Harbor Master’s Report by Peter Dalton

$2250 still available for mooring field clean up (moving moorings out of channel), mooring owners are aware  and  have given permission for new placement. Will be moved by June 15, 2010.

Memorial Pier is waiting for the Waterfront Development proposal before making major changes. Floats are being repaired and maintained, not necessarily replaced.

New float: wood: $16000, Fiberglass $20000, no maintenance (recommended)

Ferry Pier, replace with block system, more affordable than pilings

There is money available and assistance through the Army Corp of Engineers, to be included in the Waterfront Development Proposal.

Town appropriated $100,000 for pier maintenance.

Codes Officer update by Rick Lang:


Ordinances defining shoreland and village districts are confusing. We currently do not have a Shoreland General Development District, which would cover the Main St.Pier/Wharf. 


Town Planner is working through reviewing and updating the ordinances.


Motion to address the selectmen on our Village Waterfront District Ordinance, for review (Bryan / Susan 2nd) 4/0. Bryan will carry this out.


Site Plan Review stands out as it requires parking for businesses on the pier that are in short supply on the waterfront. Hence any applicants for the Main St Pier will need to go to the planning board for a site review. (if we understand this correctly). Add to application process.

We reviewed 2  applications: 


Motion to accept Joe Huggins d/b/a Tye Dye Brothers ( Susan/ Matt 2nd) 4/0


Motion to table Judith Casella: promotional sled, ( Susan/Matt 2nd) 4/0

Pier policies reviewed and completed


New pier fee proposed: $850 per 10’ x 20’ unit per season, (keeping in mind a comparative market analysis figure as a future goal of $1100-$1500) 


Discussed aesthetic layout of the pier, placement of units for maximum appeal and traffic. Will discuss further. Water Front Committee members will decide.


Discussed codes being enforced  and inspected by Codes Officer.

Discussed an interim meeting to finalize policies and prepare for selectmen

Motion to have Joe Piccirillo present to Selectmen (Matt??????????????????????)

Motion to Adjourn (Susan/Bryan 2nd ) 4/0

Adjourn at 9:30 pm

